
Da:   
Inviato: giovedì 21 dicembre 2023 15:32 
A:  

 

 
Cc:

 
 

Oggetto: CEF 2 - FINAL DELIVERY TELT 
 
 
 
Dear all, 
 
please find at the following LINK the final dossier of the application of the cross-border section of the Turin-
Lyon Base Tunnel. The application is ready for submission. More precisely I’m forwarding the complete 
dossier, consisting of: 
 

• Form A (pdf): Downloaded from the Funding and Tenders Portal. We are only pending from the PIC 
of the French Ministry to include it as Associated Partner. 

• Form B (pdf): 
• Final version, pdf format, clean 
• Final version, word format, clean 
• V15 draft version (for verification only in order to show you our last revisions and 

integrations following your last comments) 
• Annual Activity Report (pdf) 
• List of previous project (pdf) 
• Cost Benefit Analysis Report (pdf): finalized after your revisions and comments 
• CBA Cash Flow Template (excel). 
• Detailed budget table (Excel). 
• Gantt chart (pdf). 
• Environmental Compliance including the Annexes. 
• Annexes Form B. 

- B 1.0 - TELT Statute 
- B 1.1 - 1996 France-Italy Treaty 
- B 1.2 - 2001 Italy-France Treaty 
- B 1.3 - 2012 Italy-France Treaty 
- B 1.4 - 2015 Italy-France Treaty 
- B 1.5 - 2016 Italy-France Treaty Additional Protocol 
- B 2.1 - Delibera CIPE_57 2011 
- B 2.2 - Delibera CIPE_19 2015 
- B 2.3 - Delibera CIPE_30 2018 
- B 2.4 - Delibera CIPE_39 2018 
- B 2.5.1 - PUT - Determina MiTE n.248 2022 
- B 2.5.2 - PUT - CTVIA Parere n.538 2022 
- B 2.6 - Determina n.1004 TELT Proroga Pubblica utilità 2022 signed 
- B 3.1 - DUP 18 12 2007 
- B 3.2 - AP 12 02 2007 
- B 3.3 - AP 04 03 2011 



- B 3.4 - AP DUP 30 03 2011 
- B 3.5 - AP 16 08 2016 
- B 3.6 - AP DUP 06 12 2017 
- B 4.1 - Authorisations, approvals and permits 
- B 5.1 - Support Letters 
- B 6.1 - S-Curves 
- B 7.1 - TELT_2023_CHEMIN DE FER 
- B 8.1 - CLIMATE PROOFING 

 
 

 
 
 
We’d like to thank you very much for your help and support for the finalization of this relevant material. 
 
As you know, we would like to submit the application by the end of the year in order to have cost eligibility 
as of January 1st. 
 
Please do not hesitate in contact us for any request. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 

 
 




